Draft minutes of meeting of Southwark Cyclists on March 11th 2015

Present: Andy Cawdell (chair), Sally Eva (sec), Bruce Lynn, Joe Parker, Sebastian Funk, Steve, Charmian Hornsby, Alastair Hanton, Amy Aeron-Thomas

Apologies: Jeremy Leach

3) proposed joint statement on Spine with FOBP: Joe said that there were advantages to route through Burgess Park: it would be traffic free and direct. Problems included lighting -- unless very well lit it would not be a 24/7 route; the E/W route through the park was congested and a heavily-used new cycle route would be unpopular with other park users. If Wells Way were better for cycling that would be a better route. Road space on WW would have to be allocated for cycling but it would be more palatable to FOBP. Southwark was unusual amongst London boroughs in allowing cycling in all parks but high volume, high speed cycling was a problem for park users. He was supported by Bruce Lynn who said that he perceived a danger that cycling could be banned, such was public anger at perceived anti-social cycling in Burgess Park. Both felt that Spine route along Wells Way could be a gain for cycling. The council's vision for the Spine was unclear -- was it for 24/7 high volume, high speed commuting or was it for leisure cycling and novice cyclists. This decision affected chosen route and infrastructure. 

Charmian Hornsby said that WW could not be segregated or sufficiently calmed because of its importance as a main route through the park. The diversion for traffic would be too great. 

Responses to google doc consultation on the Spine route through park raised questions about lighting and security at night; damage to park wildlife and the loss of green space. Parallel development of the park route and Wells Way was suggested to be ready for the continued increase in cycling. Wells Way would need a great deal of work to be ready for mass cycling. 

Matt Beale-Collins of Community Cycleworks, who run young people's bike classes and led rides in the park, said that for young cyclists learning to share space with pedestrians was a big part of their training. He was keen to see the underpass left alone. 

Details of plans for Spine not yet available. Group agreed to support Spine in principle while remaining open for discussion of route and infrastructure. 
Agreed: Draft joint statement: 
We oppose any closure of the underpass beneath Wells Way.
 We welcome Council moves to enhance safe cycling in Southwark and the Park area.

 A route along Wells Way will be a big win for cycling. It will enhance the park's connectivity, provide a high-capacity route for commuters, and improve safety for cyclists who already use the route.

4) Traffic Justice update: Amy said that four cyclists had been killed so far in 2015, all by lorries. Operation Safeway had restarted with 600 officers deployed at 166 junctions during morning and evening peak hours for six weeks. There would be a Vigil for Michael Mason on Friday 13th March at 5.30pm at south end of Regent street. Police decided to take no further action over his death. His family may challenge this legally. Southwark Safer Neighbourhood Board met with Amy and Abby Taupin from Stop Killing Cyclists and asked police what they had done in last quarter to make roads safer for cyclists and pedestrians. Next mtg:June 4. MOJ driving offence review: asking for suggestions on penalties for driving offences. New crime proposed of Causing Serious Injury by driving whilst disqualified (max 4 years prison) and increasing maximum sentence for Causing Death by Driving whilst Disqualified (from 2 to 10 years). Labour Victims’ Task Force: support for widening the definition of victim to include all those injured by motoring offences. Currently only those injured by dangerous driving qualify as victims of crime and therefore for compensation. 

5) Quietway 1: Bruce had not opposed TfL proposal to replace toucan crossing of Tower Bridge Road (as suggested by Southwark) with shared space on pavement because he wanted to see QW1 built asap. Told TfL that he hopes they will be able to avoid ped/cyclist conflict. 

As part of QW prog Lynton Road has been closed for several months with little or no traffic dislocation. This was evidence to support filtered permeability of this road. 

6) Brayards Road: council's plans were complete nonsense in cycling terms. Proposing to narrow blind corner under railway bridges which would make it more dangerous for cyclists. The bridge was wide and cars travelled through quickly in the middle of the road. There had been a couple of accidents on the blind corner with Gordon Road. Narrowing the road under the bridge by widening the pavement would make it more dangerous not less. Action: Andy to write to MWs, Bruce to draft. 

7) Townley road: Alastair said that consultation closed Friday 13th. Unsigned document opposing current proposal pushed through doors.  Asked for appeal for support on elist and support from meeting. Car drivers "back on the attack" with a further meeting in Dulwich coming w/end to discuss Spine route, QWs and 20mph. Backlash affecting S4C demand in Turney Road which now being resisted by residents. Good support from council officers and MWs. Action: Sally to register support on consultation. 
8) Dunwich Dynamo: 200 places booked (limit 1,000); lorries and coaches booked; lorries to park on beach; unloading in Surrey Quays shopping centre car park; Ian Wivell doing the  booking; Action: volunteers needed for beach. 

9) Dr Bike: attended to 55 cyclists. Questionnaire by Joe discovered that all came down SCP; about half were aware of LCN22; almost no one used it. Main reason for preferring SCP: it was more pleasant. Reasons for not using it varied but included darkness (ie at night); convenience and the poor behaviour of cyclists on SCP. Mechanic fully occupied for two hours, assisted by Bruce and Andy. 
Development: Mousetail coffee not staying on again because of poor sales; finding a way to give out literature (LCC recruitment, maps). Better display of banners -- use two?
10) Elephant Park: deadline for objecting to placement of nursery on agreed cycle route now passed. Lendlease originally agreed to leave way for cyclists to cross Heygate Street and join Elephant Road. Nursery since placed on the route. 
11) London Bridge Station: Alastair dealing with cycle parking and Bruce with road reconfig during development works. Lots of minor closures coming up. Bruce explicitly asked to make cyclists dismount around road works. Action (Bruce): to put the changes on the website and flag them up through the group. He was not responsible for the behaviour of cyclists and could not make them behave in any specific way.  
St George's Circus part closed for 54 weeks for work on N/S s/highway. Bruce to contact Southwark re cycling diversion
12) Website: Greenwich cyclists lost control of website (now regained). Group asked to be very security conscious and not to share log in details with anyone. 
AOB

Alastair asked that the Peckham Rye East be top of the agenda in April (agreed); Steve asked that we support the long term filtered permeability of Stead St when bldg work finishes (currently closed to facilitate works) (agreed); noted that Open Streets will now be Great Suffolk St only on Sat May 30th, funded by Southwark. Notice to be placed on website (Sally). 

